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A 
s I write this, I am seeing the first trees starting to turn color, indicating fall 

is coming once again.  What a beautiful time of year to be outdoors!  Soon, 

many of our rivers will be closed until spring to give the fish solitude to 

spawn and rest for the winter.  But, there are still many miles of river open to 

fishing throughout the winter. 

 

If you are out fishing this fall, please be considerate of the brown and brook trout 

during their spawning process.  These fish are very vulnerable during this time and 

deserve to be left alone.  This is their future, and we are committed to helping them 

sustain their heritage. 

 

Your board of directors had their first fall meeting in September, 

and Iôm so grateful for being able to work with this awesome 

group.  Through their dedication and commitment, we have 

numerous opportunities to get together, have fun, improve our 

environment, and raise money for the improvement of our cold-

water fisheries.  Elsewhere in this newsletter, you can view all 

these opportunities.  Make it a point to participate.  A lot of work is 

going into making these activities fun and successful.  As 

members, when you see a director, thank them for the time and 

effort they put into making the Mershon chapter a great chapter.  

Thank you, team, for volunteering to be a leader.   

 

Your Michigan Trout Unlimited leadership has been very active 

this summer relative to Aquaculture.  There is a very strong push by some 

companies to begin fish farming in our Great Lakes, and one farm is proposing to 

greatly expand on the banks of the Au Sable River.  Michigan Trout Unlimited has 

issued a policy stating:  

 

MITU does not support aquaculture in Michigan or the Great Lakes unless it is 

strictly regulated in a way that ensures no harm to Michiganôs coldwater 

fisheries and their watersheds.  This means that regulations for aquaculture 

must ensure that no impacts occur from this activity, and that all risks posed are 

eliminated.  Private operations must not be subsidized by the public by 

allowing negative impacts or diminishment of our natural resources or the 

existing uses and benefits provided by our natural resources; nor shall the risks 

posed by aquaculture operations put our natural resources and their uses in  

any jeopardy. 

 

This is a VERY serious issue.  Please let your government representatives know 

that you do not support open system aquaculture in Michigan. Have a great Fall!  I 

hope to see you on the water or at one of our upcoming activities. 

 

Don Albrecht 

Founded 1963, Chapter Number 020   

1989, 1996 & 1997 RECIPIENT OF THE MICHIGAN COUNCIL TU CHAPTER OF THE YEAR AWARD 

Meanders 
A few thoughts from 

the president 
Don Albrecht 

 

Don Albrecht, chapter president 
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Rifle River 

upgrade  
by Bob Spence, chapter advisor 

 

 

W 
OW! What a great day. 

On June 27, some 30 

volunteers, representing 

Mershon TU, Ann Arbor TU, and 

community property owners gathered 

for a streambank restoration event on 

What we were up against. Note existing cabin 

at the edge. 

Dave Oeming, Bob Spence, and  

Todd Zwetzig. 

 

The event was supported by Huron 

Pines, under the Great Lakes 

Restoration Initiative Grant, and 

included lunch, beverages, and 

volunteer shirts. Everyone is 

encouraged to participate in these 

rewarding and fun days.  É 

the Rifle River Mainstream. Under 

the leadership of Huron Pines, some 

350ô of double-row tree revetment 

was installed at the toe of an eroding 

bank. In addition, native shrubs were 

planted above the bank between the 

existing cabin and stream bank.  

 

Participants from the Mershon 

chapter included Don Albrecht, Larry 

Brown, Jim Comment, Rick Honig, 

Allan Larsen, Tom Lind, Doug 

Markillie, Don Meyer, Mike Meyer, 

The eroded site, prior to work day. 

Duckbill/cable assemblyðsomething for 

everybody. Our crew begins the tree revetment  


